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WORKING GROUP INAUGURAL MEETING: 25th August 2015.
The first meeting of the Strensall with Towthorpe Neighbourhood Plan Working Group took place on Tuesday 25th August 2015 at 7.40 pm.

Present were Cllrs Marquis, Plant, Harvey-Walker, Fisher, Maher and Chapman. To date no other members of the community had indicated an interest in joining the group.

1.     The content of a draft letter prepared by Councillor Marquis to be sent to Neil Ferris (Acting Director, City and Environmental Services, City of York Council) was discussed and the content agreed. This letter of application is the formal application by Strensall with Towthorpe Parish Council for the Neighbourhood Plan Area to be all that land within the Parish Boundary. City of York Council will examine the application and if all in order will commence the consultation process.

2.     It was hoped that some funding may be available from the Ward Committee budget and the Clerk would make enquiries at the Ward Team Meeting to be held on 17th September 2015.

3.     A Planning Consultant would be required in the preparation of the Neighbourhood Plan and the Clerk was requested to approach three consultants to obtain details from them of what assistance would be provided and the associated costs.

4.     Councillor Harvey-Walker to arrange a specific web site for the Neighbourhood Plan and to obtain a domain name for at least two years.

5.     Councillor Marquis would prepare a further notice to be inserted in the September edition of Outreach to ask if any resident wished to be involved.
 
A further meeting of the group will be arranged following the Outreach delivery and any response from City of York Council.

A meeting had already taken place between the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Parish Council and the Commanding Officer at Queen Elizabeth Barracks. The subject of the area to be covered by a Neighbourhood Plan was discussed and all agreed that the whole of the Parish of Strensall with Towthorpe be included rather than the Ministry of Defence owned land being excluded.

